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30 January 2019 
 
 
Dear Parent or Guardian, 
 
Lincoln gasholders site - Keeping you informed  
 
We’re writing to you to update you on our works to dismantle the unused gasholders at our site on Clayton 
Road.  
 
Since December 2018 we have been working to remove any water from the first of the two gasholders on 
site. By early February we will have completed the majority of this work and will begin the next phase of 
removing any residual material (sludge) that remains in the gasholder.  
 
This work will take approximately two weeks to complete and during this period you may notice a 
gas/diesel-like smell. This will be temporary and is not harmful to people, animals or the environment. 
There is equipment on site, including deodorisers, to help limit the impact of any odour, however, if you 
are concerned about a gas smell, please contact the national gas emergency service on freephone 0800 
111 999. A gas engineer will need to check if there is a gas leak unrelated to our work on the gasholder.  
 
Once this work is complete, we will start the final phase of our work to dismantle this first gasholder. This 
will involve cutting the steel structure using a range of machinery. The site will be carefully monitored and 
we will take steps to reduce any odours, noise or dust. We’ll remove the gasholder safely and efficiently, 
while aiming to minimise any impact on you and the environment.  
 
In parallel with dismantling the first gasholder we will also begin our work on the second gasholder. This 
will follow the same sequence of works as the first gasholder. The first task will be to dewater this second 
gasholder and then desludge. We are proactively liaising with The Priory Academy LSST and we will be in 
touch again before we begin our desludging of the second gasholder.  
 
The site will remain securely fenced off at all times and CCTV will be in operation outside of working hours.  

 
Your gas supply will not be affected by our work. 

 
Our working hours will be 8am to 6pm Monday to Friday, and we may need to occasionally work on 
Saturdays between 8am and 6pm. 

 
We will continue to liaise with The Priory Academy LSST as the project progresses but if you’d like to talk 
to us about this work, you can call our community relations team on 0800 389 7235 between 9am and 
5pm Monday to Friday. You can also write to us using our freepost address or e-mail address at the top of 
this letter. 
 
Yours faithfully  
 

 
 
Gareth Taylor  
Land Regeneration Manager 
National Grid Property 


